MILWAUKEE COUNTY
OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF

Detention Services Bureau

Date: Tuesday, August 21, 2018 Directive No. J2018 - 02

Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) Detainers Version #1

Effective immediately, the Milwaukee County Jail shall not hold any inmate in custody solely
based upon an ICE detainer. Once an inmate is scheduled for release, and there Is no legal basis
to hold the inmate in custody, but the Jail has received a detainer request from ICE, ICE officials
will be contacted immediately and the inmate will be processed for release. ICE officials may
have an opportunity to pick up that inmate because on average, it takes approximately 2-3
hours to process an inmate for release, depending upon intake and release volumes on a given
day. To be clear: no inmate shall be held for any time beyond the time that is required to
process that inmate for release under the usual and customary practice of the Jail. If ICE
officials do not appear to pick up the inmate after being contacted, the inmate will be released

from our facility in the usual course of business.
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